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Bienvenue/Willkommen 
 

 
 
Welcome to our World of Languages and what a busy first few weeks we have had in 
the languages department for the start of the year.  In class, we have spent quite a lot 
of our time setting all our students up on Quizlet, Duo Lingo and Active Learn.  These 
are such useful apps and websites to further your language learning and discover the 
culture of France and Germany even more.  Alongside this, we have been busy 
celebrating the main event in the languages calendar, ‘The European Day of 
Languages’. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Important Dates: 
 

 

 
8th October 
INSET DAY 

 
25th-29th October 
Half Term Closure 

 
17th December - Closure 
for Christmas at 1.30pm 

 
20th December – 3rd 

January 
Christmas Closure 

 
Tuesday 4th January 

Re-open 
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European Day of Languages 
 
Every year on 26th September, the European Day of Languages is celebrated.  It is a day where people in Europe 
can celebrate all the diverse languages and cultures across the world.  It was great to be able to deliver an 
assembly to all our year groups throughout the week.  The highlight of these assemblies were my 6 linguists who 
all told their audience about our 6 school values in a different language.  We had French, German, Urdu, Arabic 
and Swedish – how amazing was that? The European Day of Languages is a day to celebrate all the languages 
that we can learn, enjoy listening to and speaking them. This year, we celebrated by greeting our students in a 
new language and students were able to greet their teacher back in a different language.  There were lots of 
‘Moy Moy’ (Finnish), Buenos días (Spanish) and Ahój (Czech) across the school and students also practised these 
in their MFL lessons.  The school staff also wore a badge to represent a country and students were tasked with 
finding out which country they represented and why.  We also had a languages form quiz where forms competed 
against each other with questions based on different languages and countries.  The results will be announced 
next week and there will be a winner in each year group.  Watch this space! 
 
To celebrate European Day of Languages 2021, KS3 have produced some amazing posters which have been 
entered into our competition. Years 7, 8 and 9 were challenged to choose a country and produce a poster 
detailing the culture and language of that country. We were inundated with entries to our poster competition 
and I have genuinely never seen such a high quality of entries in all my years of teaching - deciding on winners 
was almost impossible!  We have loved hearing everyone's reasons for choosing their country. Some chose a 
country with a personal connection, some chose a country they been lucky enough to visit on holiday and others 
chose countries whose food or culture interests them. There has been some incredible work produced. Here are 
some of our shortlisted entries and our winners will be announced next week. Well done and good luck!    A 
huge thank you to everyone that entered, the standard was very high.  All the work will be displayed in our hall 
for all to see. 
 
Frau Gelder 
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Celebrations 
There are already many reasons to celebrate this first half term in the languages department and not just the 
European Day of Languages.  We have had lots of fun working on our Quizlet flashcard sets. This year we have 
continued our use of Quizlet to practise and help our students with their vocabulary learning.  Quizlet is a fantastic 
tool to make flashcards and practise vocabulary in a fun way. Just 10 minutes a day can make a huge difference to 
learning and Quizlet makes learning fun.  Each week, our classes have vocabulary uploaded and it allows our girls 
to compete in a tournament to be the quickest at match up but also the most accurate in the quiz.  We have also 
launched our active learn website which gives our students access to reading, listening and vocabulary tasks linked 
to our schemes of work.  If you don’t have logins for Quizlet and Active Learn, please email 
k.gill@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk 
Year 7 have enjoyed learning how to greet each other, give their name, age and say where they live.  They have 
also learnt the German alphabet and even took their learning home to teach someone at home the German 
alphabet.  Lots of family members have enjoyed the teaching you have done, girls! Well done! Some Year 8 girls 
have started their learning journey in French and are really enjoying learning about greeting people, numbers and 
talking about family members.  They have made amazing progress in such a short space of time.  Keep up the good 
work! 
 

Plans for the year 
We look forward to next half term when we will be learning all about the cultural events surrounding Christmas in 
France and Germany.  There will be lots of activities to take part in to learn about how the festive period is 
celebrated in France and Germany.   
 

Language and Literature Festival 
Next week marks the start of our two-week language and literature festival and we have a huge amount of exciting 
activities planned for this fortnight in the languages department.  Year 7s will get the chance to start our Year 7 
Spelling Bee competition, which is a national competition that takes places during the year and aims to find the 
best German spelling bees in the country.  We have some amazing linguists this year who I am sure will enjoy 
getting involved in our lunchtime club to practise ready for the regional competition and see how many German 
words they can spell in a minute. Could you be the next Spelling Bee Champion to take on our local high schools?  
We will also be launching our bake off within the MFL department for all year groups.  Can you produce the best 
language-based cake for our competition?  We will also begin the process of writing letters to our French and 
German partner schools which I am really looking forward to.  How exciting to get to know our French and German 
students in our partner schools! 
Our French and German film clubs have also launched this week and gives you the chance to come along and enjoy 
a German or French film in our language department.  This week, we showed ‘Ostwind’ and ‘Le Petit Nicolas’.  They 
will show for the next two weeks.  After half term we will have a new film before we start on our Christmas French 
and German films.  Come along and enjoy our films eating popcorn with your friends! 
 
Frau Gill 
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Life Skills 
 
Life Skills has got off to an excellent start this academic year with students enjoying new resources and 
curriculum design.  
All students have been asked to put a positive affirmation on the front of their books. Here are just some of the 
wonderful quotes.  

     
 
Year 7 have started Life Skills at PGHS looking at the transition to secondary school, values and personality, 
identity and worries.  
 
7GST recently had a meaningful whole class discussion about all of the worries that come with a new school. 
They shared their own feelings and emotions about it and gave some sound advice to each other. They also 
explored their thoughts and feelings on other things that would worry them and how best to deal with this.  
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7RCH  recently explored factors that 
shape your personality and identity. 
They also looked at ethnic backgrounds 
and descent. Unaysah P has produced 
some excellent work on this.  
 
Year 11 students have been looking at 
finances in order to prepare them for 
when they become financially 
dependent.  They learnt about tax, 
national insurance and different types 
of employment contracts. They 
practised producing budgets using fixed 
and variable costs. They are now 
looking at consumer rights and the 
ethics of the fashion industry before 
moving on to advertising. There have 
been plenty of discussions and 
reflection. Here is an example of work 
covered in the budgeting lesson.  
 
After half term, I will be looking to 
restart parental engagement and would 
like to set up a group with members 
past and present. Please look out for 
another parental survey and invite. I 
would also encourage you to look at the 
Life Skills section of the school website 
to see the content that will be covered 
this academic year. At various points, I 
will send out a Parentmail with topics 
that you may wish to discuss further at 
home with sources of guidance and 
support. This will be in advance of the 
topic being covered in class.  
Any questions, please email me at 
r.cahill@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk  
 

mailto:r.cahill@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk
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Lunch Menu 
Week Commencing 11th October (Week 2) 
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Head’s Breakfast 
 
 
Eleanor R (Year 10) 
Eleanor has demonstrated real ambition in terms of her success in English. Following on from a lesson on 
structure, Eleanor took it upon herself to take her learning further and produced an outstanding piece of analysis 
on the structure of a text. (English) 
 
 
 
 

Head’s Commendations  
Vritika S (Year 7) 
Outstanding effort put into 'prayer flag' homework. (RE) 
 

Sian K (Year 7) 
Outstanding effort put into 'prayer flag' homework. (RE) 
 

Martha F (7) 
Outstanding effort put into 'prayer flag' homework. (RE) 
 
Amber R (Year 10) 
A fantastic start to GCSE German, always working hard, committed to having a deeper understanding of the 
German grammar and consistently striving to do her best. (MFL) 
 
Grace T (Year 10) 
A fantastic start to GCSE German, always working hard, committed to having a deeper understanding of the 
German grammar and consistently striving to do her best. (MFL) 
 
Hannah B (Year 9) 
An awesome lesson on world biomes. Very well researched and written in a clear and detailed way. Well done, 
Hannah! (Geography) 
 
Jemima B (Year 9) 
A fantastic research homework on the tundra biome. Well researched, detailed and well written. (Geography) 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/102662806
https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/102662778
https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/102662763
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 7 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 8 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 9 
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  Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 10 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 11 
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 


